
    

 
Notice of Intent to Adopt Mitigated Negative Declaration for City of Lathrop 

 Manthey Road Bridge Replacement Project 
 

 

What’s Being Planned? 

The City of Lathrop (City), in cooperation with California 
Department of Transportation (Caltrans), proposes to 
replace the Manthey Road Bridge to address issues of 
safety and circulation and to improve bicycle and 
pedestrian access. The replacement bridge will be along 
the proposed Golden Valley Parkway alignment. The City 
is the lead agency under CEQA and Caltrans is the lead 
agency under NEPA. 

Why This Notice? 

The City and Caltrans studied the effects this project may 
have on the environment and circulated the Draft IS/EA 
on September 11, 2020. This notice is to tell you of the 
preparation of the Recirculated Focused IS and proposed 
MND, which presents enhanced mitigation for impacts on 
two special-status species, Swainson’s hawk and riparian 
brush rabbit. The Recirculated Focused Initial Study is 
available for you to read and participate in a public review 
and comment.  

This document presents revised and enhanced mitigation 
to reduce impacts on Swainson’s hawk and riparian brush 
rabbit to a less than significant level in response to 
comments on the Draft IS/EA from California Department 
of Fish and Wildlife and the U. S. Fish and Wildlife Service. No other resource areas are discussed in this document. 
These mitigation measures have been added to the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration. 

What’s Available? 

The Recirculated Focused IS/MND and other project information are available for review and copying at the City of 
Lathrop office at 390 Towne Centre Drive, Lathrop, California, on weekdays from 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM between 
November 12 and December 17, 2021. The Recirculated Focused IS/MND is also available on the internet for download:   
https://www.ci.lathrop.ca.us/com-dev/page/public-review-documents  

 
To prevent the spread of COVID-19, printed copies of the document will not be available for review at public buildings or 
libraries. Individuals that are unable to access the Draft with Proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration at the website 
listed above or would require a computer disk or thumb drive containing a copy of the document should contact Angel 
Abarca at aabarca@ci.lathrop.ca.us. 

Where You Come In 

You are invited to review the Recirculated Focused IS/MND for the Manthey Road Bridge Replacement project and 
submit comments. Please mail your comments to Angel Abarca, City of Lathrop Public Works Department, 390 Towne 
Centre Drive, Lathrop, CA 95330 or email them to aabarca@ci.lathrop.ca.us.  Your comments must be postmarked no 
later than December 17, 2021. 
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